Engineers’ Council Meeting Minutes


Engineers Council Board Meeting

18 May 2004

The meeting took place at the Valley Inn. The meeting was called to order at approximately 6:25 PM.

The meeting was attended by Board Members Mike Garland, John Guarrera, Bill Johnson, Jagadish Kariyappa, Paul Landry, Chuck Olsefsky, Bob Tarn, and Chas. Volk.  Delegates from the SHPE, Sam Fernandez and Dominic Gallardo attended, although Sam had to leave before dinner was served.  Special visitors Bob Egermeier (Post Advisor), Josh Crosswhite (outgoing Post President), and Jareth Holt (incoming Post President) were in attendance.

A short discussion took place at the outset to review the procedure for dinner payment.  It was suggested and accepted that each member would pay $5.00; exhibit some level of restraint and that the Board would pick up the rest of the bill.  As always, adult beverages are to be paid separately by the member.

Due to the absence of Walt Korp, secretary, C. Volk agreed to assist Bob Tarn in taking notes and keeping minutes of the meeting.

1.
Agenda: Agenda was accepted as presented by Bob Tarn.

2.
Minutes: The minutes from the 20 April 2004 Board meeting were distributed.  Paul Landry motioned that the minutes be accepted without change.  Bill Johnson seconded this motion.  The motion carried by unanimous vote.

3.
Treasurer’s Report: Mike Garland distributed the abbreviated treasurer’s report for the monthly reporting period.  Bob Tarn requested that monthly transactions be included in this abbreviated report in the future.  Bob also requested the source of the income listed and the nature of the expenses.  Mike replied that the income was from Lockheed Martin, which has now paid in full for banquet admissions, their generous contribution to support the audiovisual equipment and advertising in the banquet program.  Expenses were mostly a result of paying for the scholarships, expenses from the last board meeting and the contribution to the Century Club.  Mike could not find all the details for the expenses but agree to provide to Bob at a later date.  Mike also agreed to incorporate this type of information into future abbreviated treasurer’s reports.

Chas. Volk inquired about the deposit for next year’s symposium. Mike reported that the deposited was for Friday and Saturday; however, he had contacted the Sportsmens Lodge and inquired about the availability of Thursday.

Paul Landry motioned to accept the Treasurer’s report.  This motion was seconded by John Guarrera.  The motion carried by unanimous vote.

4. Correspondance:  Bob Tarn reported on the correspondence that had occurred since the last board meeting. This included:

In: Trustee Contact Info Update (Roggero)

In: ASQ/SFV Delegate Appointment

In:  LA Country Science Fair Thanks

In: Thank you letters regarding the Explorer Post

Out: Honorable Lifetime Member contact information update requests

Bob Tarn reminded the board that he had sent out letters to Lifetime Members and Trustees soliciting contact information updates.  Mr. Roland Roggero had responded and stated that he still had an interest in the activities of the Engineers’ Council.

The American Society of Quality Engineers, San Fernando Valley Chapter sent in a letter recommending the appointment of Mr. Peter Wang to represent them on the Engineers’ Council Board.  Bob passed this letter around for viewing by the board members.

Bob read the Thank-you Letter from the LA Science Fair and passed this around for board members to view.

Bob related that Taft High School had submitted four applications for scholarships and that these had been dealt with by the Charitable Giving Committee at their recent meeting.

At the meeting the representative from the Explorers Post at Canoga High School presented Bob Tarn and the board with two letters thanking the Engineers’ Council for their past support.  One letter was from the principal of Canoga Park High School and the other letter was from the present Explorer Post president, Mr. Jareth Holt.  These letters were also circulated among the board members.

5.
Directors-at-Large:  Bob reminded the board that directors-at-large must be nominated by their local society chapter and serve a term of three years.  At the end of the three-year term, the local chapter must re-nominate even if the present board member is going to continue to serve.  Attached is a summary of the council record of Director-at-Large terms of office.

Bob related that he was unable to find any records of nomination for several of the board members and requested that these individuals review their files to determine whether they might be able to provide copies of this documentation for the Council records.

Director-at-Large election documentation is missing for the following board members:

Steve Berroth


IEEE

Larry Dalton 


IEEE

Mike Garland


CSPE Southern Chapters Council
Jagadish Kariyappa

SME Region 12
Ron Rogers


AIAA Antelope Valley

Bob requested that all Directors-at-Large stay in communication with the societies they represent, and attend to their re-appointment prior to the conclusion of their existing terms of office, if they will be able to continue to serve the Engineers’ Council.

Bill Johnson motioned to accept the nomination of Peter Wang from ASQ/SFV. Paul Landry seconded this motion.  The motion was then tabled until the next meeting.

Bill Johnson raised the question of whether the Council letterhead is updated every year to reflect the changes in the board members and positions.

Bob Tarn responded that he had indeed updated the letterhead and had provided this to Roger Belt for his use.  He agreed that he would provide this to all the board members shortly.

Bob Tarn requested to hear about significant news from the local chapters. Chuck Olsefsky said that there was little news from the IEEE.  He further related that he is not getting any information on their meetings.  Bob Egermeier reported that the IEEE/SFV is not having section meetings.
Bob Tarn reported that the local AIAA chapter has about 450 members with possibly 10 of these being active.  Bob is presently serving as the chairman of the AIAA San Fernando Valley chapter and that he will be succeeded in this position next year by Werner Roestel.

Jagadish suggested that each local chapter could provide the Council with their respective newsletters.

Bill Johnson thought that the Council could serve as a mechanism for the local chapters to use to publicize events.

Bob Tarn stated that he had put links on the Council’s website to as many local chapters that he had information on and further he would check these links for current accuracy.

6.
Charitable Giving Committee:  Bob Tarn provided a report on the meeting of the Charitable Giving Committee.  At this meeting the Charitable Giving Committee agreed to submit to the full board for approval the following recommendations:

Recommend to CSUN that they proceed with a $500 scholarhsip from the Higginbotham fund for this year. (It turned out that it was too late to do this.)

Recommend that the Council contribute $35 to bring the Higginbotham fund up to $10,000.00

Voted a fourth High School Scholarship of $250.00

Recommend that the Council support the Century Club at the Bronze level at $750.

The board voted via e-mail and passed on all these recommendations.

The two representatives from the Explorers Post described some activities including a visit to Vandenberg AFB that the Post has done.

Bill Johnson then asked whether the Canoga Park High School Explorers Post had a website.  Jareth Holt relayed that there was one under construction but that it was not yet available for public viewing.  In his words the site did not have overly useful information at this time.

Bob Tarn offered to share server space with the Explorers Post.  Jareth who said that they might want to take advantage of this acknowledged this offer.

Bob Tarn requested volunteers to be present at the Awards Nights for the four High Schools for which the Council has provided scholarships.  The following was agreed to:

	High School
	Date
	Time
	Board Member Volunteers

	Birmingham
	June 1
	6:00 PM
	C. Volk, C. Olefsky, B. Tarn & D. Gallardo

	Taft
	June 2
	6:00 PM
	C. Volk, C. Olefsky, B. Tarn & D. Gallardo

	Canoga Park
	June 11
	7:00 PM
	B. Tarn & M. Garland

	El Camino
	June 16
	7:00 PM
	Mike Garland & C. Volk (TBD)


Bill Johnson suggested that one person bring a digital camera to each of these events and capture some pictures that can be used for future publicity.

Bob Tarn asked Mike Garland to look into how we may wish to recognize the winner of our local CSPE MathCounts competition who was selected to compete nationally.

7.
Communications Committee Report:  Bill Johnson reported that Ken Futernick had undergone eye surgery recent and as a result the committee has not yet had a meeting.

Bill Johnson then steered the discussion toward doing more press releases of events and activities of the Council.  A good case in point is the upcoming high school scholarships.  A picture with a short write-up could be submitted to local newspapers, which are generally interested in local human interest stories.  This would be a good way of publicizing the Engineers’ Council.  Also suggested were society chapter newsletters as avenues for the Council to submit “news” items or otherwise advertise its presence.

Bill Johnson then discussed his activity in arranging the banquet picture on the website.  It was also suggested that going back to previous banquets and scanning in pictures would be a worthwhile endeavor to preserve the Council’s history and legacy.  It was suggested that it would be good to start with the pictures of the Engineers of the Year for each year.

8.
Technical Symposium Committee Report:  C. Volk reported that the committee has conducted its first meeting.  Bob Tarn suggested that the minutes of that meeting be incorporated into these minutes.

9.
Honors & Awards Committee Report:
John Guarrera reported that the committee had received a letter from a recent Distinguished Engineering Achievement awardee who expressed interest in being considered for Engineer of the Year next year.  The matter has been turned over to the new committee chairman, Roger Belt, who took the action to respond to this individual with a reply recommending that the nomination be submitted at the appropriate time.

A general discussion ensured concerning how we should mark the fact that the next Awards Banquet will be the 50th annual event.  There was discussion about a special logo being created to mark this milestone.  Bob Tarn thought that this would be an appropriate topic for the Honor and Awards Committee to consider.

10.
Banquet Committee Report:
There was also a discussion on an appropriate memento that the banquet attendees might be given.  At a previous meeting the idea of a coin or medallion was suggested.  An engraved wineglass was also discussed; however, Paul Landry said that from his previous experience that wineglasses are left typically left behind.  Other ideas were lapel pins for board members and Engineers’ Council logo pens for the attendees.

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:24 PM.
	SFVEC Directors-at-Large

	
	
	
	
	

	Name
	Society
	Section
	Appt. Date
	Election Date

	Robert B. Tarn
	AIAA
	San Fernando Valley
	7/12/2001
	8/6/2001

	Roger L. Belt
	SAWE
	International
	
	6/3/2002

	Ken Futernick
	SME
	Canoga Park Chapter
	12/6/2002
	1/7/2003

	Charles H. Volk
	IEEE
	San Fernando Valley
	1/22/2003
	1/7/2003

	Charles Olsefsky
	IEEE
	San Fernando Valley
	1/22/2003
	2/4/2003

	William J. Johnson
	CASA/SME
	Orange County SME Chapter #233
	2/6/2003
	3/3/2003

	Patrick Berbon
	ASM
	San Fernando Valley Chapter
	8/4/2003
	9/8/2003

	Walter Korp
	SME
	Canoga Park Chapter
	12/30/2003
	1/12/2004

	Milton Garland
	CSPE
	Southern Chapters Council
	
	

	Steve Berroth
	IEEE
	
	
	

	Larry Dalton
	IEEE
	Los Angeles Council
	3/19/1999
	

	Jagadish Kariyappa
	SME
	Region 12
	
	

	R. L. Rogers
	AIAA
	Antelope Valley
	
	


Minutes from the meeting of the Engineers’ Council Symposium

Planning Committee

14 May 2004

Committee Members:

	Name
	Association
	Phone
	e-mail

	
	
	
	

	Ramin Roosta
	IEEE-SFV
	818-677-2452
	ramin.roosta@jpl.nasa.gov

	Patrick Berbon
	Engineers’ Council/Rockwell Scientific
	805 373 4331
	pberbon@rwsc.com


	Charles Volk
	Engineers’Council/ Northrop Grumman
	818-719-7765
	charles.volk@ngc.com

	Werner Roestel
	AIAA-SFV/ Northrop Grumman
	818-7155-863
	roestel@earthlink.net

	Bob Tarn
	Engineers’ Council/ Boeing
	818 586 0588
	Robert.b.tarn@boeing.com

	Ken Futernick
	Engineers’ Council/  AATLAS Industrial Equipment
	818 363 3678
	

	Mike Garland
	Engineers’ Council
	818 363 5411
	mikegarland@earthlink.org

	Ron Rogers
	Engineers’ Council/ Northrop Grumman
	858 618 2564
	roland.rogers@ngc.com


Phone Conference Information:

Call-in number:

1-877-602-8687

ID:



6142621#

http://www.engineerscouncil.org/TechSymp/index.html 

Discussion

A meeting of the symposium planning committee was conducted by phone on 14 May 2004.  Attendees at this meeting were:

Charles Volk

Bob Tarn

Werner Roestel

Ron Rogers

Patrick Berbon

Agenda

· Symposium Topic

· Symposium Value Proposition

· Subcommittee assignments

· Frequency of meetings

· Discussion

· Actions

Symposium Topic

There was agreement that the symposium would address some aspect or aspects of unmanned/autonomous vehicles

Value Proposition

There was excellent discussion on the subject of what would distinguish this particular symposium from all the rest that are presently being conducted on this particular topic.  It is important that this value proposition be defined so we know how to approach our prospective audience.  The fact that there are a number of companies and several significant UAV projects that are based in Southern California was brought up.  The discussion broadened a bit with the thought that instead of simply looking at the UAV topic one considered autonomous and robotic vehicles then there could be opportunities for even more interest.  Of course the danger was noted that opening the subject up to far could end up diluting the topic.  It was agreed that the value proposition should be a general action item and discussed at our next meeting.

Committee Assignments

The following assignments were accepted:

Chairperson



Chas. Volk

Program Speakers/Liaison

Patrick Berbon

Communications/Advertising

Werner Roestel

Sponsorship



Bob Tarn

Facilities



Mike Garland

Meeting Frequency – It was agreed that in these early stages that meetings would be held about every two weeks and conducted via teleconference.  At this time we will attempt to hold the meetings on Wednesdays at noon.

Discussion

There was a general discussion of unmanned vehicles and how if we thought in terms of both autonomous and robotic we could involve a lot of participation in Southern California.  Topics of interest could include not only air vehicles but also space and land.  With the land there could be a tie in to the DARPA Grand Challenge and space provides a tie in to NASA and JPL and in particular the Mars Rovers.

The schedule of the symposium was also discussed.  C. Volk thought he remembered a board meeting discussion in which it was decided to hold the symposium on the Thursday and Friday prior to the Engineer’s Council Awards Banquet.  Bob Tarn did not recall this and further was concerned that the connection to the Banquet might be weakened without the Saturday morning session.  It was suggested that the symposium could be held on Thursday and Friday and the some trip, possibly to JPL, could be arranged for Saturday morning.  This could make a very nice tie in to the Banquet since the Mars Rover Team will be up for Project of the year.  The idea of doing something like this was enthusiastically received.

Next Meeting

The next meeting is tentatively scheduled for Wednesday 26 May at noon by teleconference.  C. Volk will send out a reminder prior to the meeting.

Actions

	
	Action
	Assignee
	Due Date
	Comment

	1
	Develop a name for the symposium
	Entire committee
	26 May 04
	

	2
	Develop a one to three sentence description of the symposium that captures its essense and explains its value proposition to the proposed audience
	Entire Committee
	26 May 04
	

	3
	Check with Mike Garland on what arrangements may have already been made with the Sportsmens Lodge for the symposium
	Bob Tarn
	26 May 04
	

	4
	Develop a list of possible sponsor organizations
	Entire committee
	26 May 04
	

	5
	Develop a list of publications in which we may want to advertise this symposium. This list should include trade magazine; newsletters, etc
	Entire committee
	26 May 04
	


1

